FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 8th July 2019 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s Office
Present:  Martin Whittell, Diana Monahan, David Storr, Paul Monahan, Susan Quick and Lesley Mackay.
Apologies:  Kathy Pitt and Nina Smith
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct.
Matters arising: 

Signal Box and Lamp Room Update:  Progress through the various stages set out by Network Rail for the transfer of ownership of the Signal Box was being made.  David Storr indicated he was planning to resign from the group.
Lamp Room: David pointed out the need for gutter cleaning and re-painting of the Lamp Room were now sorely needed and that it was a pity to see a Listed Building being neglected.  It was agreed we would write to the Station Manager:  Action:  Lesley Mackay

Accessibility Measures:  Access to the Café from the platform side was impossible for wheelchair users.  It appears that Network Rail are planning to make a ramp into the café from the front but that nothing was planned for the entrance on the platform side.  It was agreed that we should write to Nicola Wright at Network Rail saying that our preference would be for the doorway onto the Platform to be made accessible rather than the one to the front of the station.  It was agreed there was no need for a ramp to the front of the station. Action:  Lesley Mackay
New Trains visit:  David Storr reported on his enjoyable travel on one of the new electric trains which are going to be released over the coming year.  The problem of there being only one toilet for three carriages was discussed.
Book Swap:  The supply of books continues to be well maintained by Viv.
Booking Office Re-furbishment:  The work on the ceiling has now been completed but it was noted that no refurbishment of the Booking Office had been planned.
Water butt: Paul will temporarily put the new small water butt on Platform One.  We shall contact Dave Norton saying that a water butt at the other end of Platform One might be more secure than in the existing position. Action:  Lesley Mackay
Paul also suggested we could have a bespoke water butt which slotted in between the station building and the wall which could potentially be immune to vandalism.

Consultees:  CMBC replied to say that we could not be Statutory Consultees but suggested as individuals we could register and be notified of any planning applications made in respect of the station and its surrounds.

Keys to Station Master’s Office:  Martin collected these. 

Chair’s Report:  Martin said he had nothing to report.
Treasurer’s Report:  David said the total balance in the General Fund now stands at £302.37p.  The £60 from Hebden Royd Town Council for our efforts in the Big Spring Clean Up had been gratefully received.   Action:  Lesley Mackay
Working Party Report:   We had attracted 3 new volunteers at our last working party and managed to get lots of work done. Thanks to Martin and Heather for their regular watering of the window boxes and tubs.

Website:  Diana says she updates the website as appropriate. 
Northern Railway:  Nothing to report.
Future Plans:  It was agreed that we should defer discussion of these until the works had been completed at the station.
Any Other Business: 
Station Groups and BTP:  Lesley said she had attended a meeting at Mytholmroyd with members of other Calder Valley Station Groups and British Transport Police and West Yorkshire Police which was very useful.  Hebden Bridge has seen an increase in reported crimes with cycle thefts featuring prominently in this.

Hub:  Lesley had a meeting with Beate Kunitz, employed by CMBC to try to create a ‘transport hub’ at the Station.  Beate is attending the next UCVR’s Sustainable Transport Meeting and Lesley will report back after that.  Action:  Lesley Mackay

Date of next meeting:  Monday 9th September 2019 at 6.00pm – in the Station Master’s Office on Platform 1.

